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The Centre for Rupert’s Land Studies at the University of 
Winnipeg will hold its ninth Biennial Colloquium on May 
24-28, 2000, in Vancouver, Washington.

The Rupert’s Land Colloquium gives people from a wide 
range of disciplines and expériences opportunities to share 
their work and interests conceming the peoples and history 
of Rupert’s Land — the territory which the Hudson’s Bay 
Company claimed from 1670 to 1870 — and surrounding 
borderlands. Sessions may focus on the fur trade, on any 
facet of northem Native history and First Nations/newcomer 
interactions, and on the Pacifie Northwest in récognition of 
the locale of this meeting. The program will include oppor­
tunities for visits to historié sites such as Fort Vancouver, 
French Prairie, and Fort Astoria.

This is a preliminary announcement; the Call for Papers and 
program and hôtel details will follow later. To be assured of 
receiving further information, please consider becoming a 
member of the Centre. Members receive our Newsletters 
and other mailings, and a réduction on the Colloquium reg­
istration fee. Annual membership is $20 (Can$ from 
Canadian addresses, US$20 from US addresses), payable by 
chèque to The University of Winnipeg.

Early expressions of interest in Colloquium 2000 will help us 
plan programs and bookings. We hope to hear from you!

Jennifer S.H. Brown, Director, Centre for Rupert’s Land 
Studies, The University of Winnipeg, 515 Portage Avenue, 
Winnipeg, MB Canada R3B 2E9,
E-mail: rupert.land@uwinnipeg.ca, jbrown@uwinnipeg.ca, 
tel. 204-786-9003 and fax: 204-774-4134.

5 au 9 mai 2000, Ottawa. Ministère de la Défense 
nationale et Musée canadien de la guerre : colloque sur 
l’histoire militaire canadienne des Vikings à nos jours. Pour 
soumettre un projet de communication ou pour s’informer, 
veuillez communiquer avec : Yves Tremblay, Direction 
histoire et patrimoine, Quartier général de la Défense 
nationale, 101 Colonel By, Ottawa, Kl A 0K2.
Télécopieur : (613) 990-8579. Échéance : 15 octobre.

May 5-9, 2000, Ottawa. Department of National Defence 
and the Canadian War Muséum: Conférence on Canadian 
Military History from the Vikings to Year 2000. Proposais 
can be submitted and information obtained by contacting Dr. 
Yves Tremblay, Directorate of History and Heritage, 
National Defence Headquarters, 101 Colonel By, Ottawa, 
K1A0K2. Fax:613-990-8579. Deadline: October 15.

The Peace History Society will sponsor a conférence on the 
theme of “Politics of Peace Movements: From Nonviolence 
to Social Justice” to be held 28-30 April 2000 at Western 
Washington University in Bellingham, Washington. For 
more information please contact Wendy Chmielewski 
at wchmiell@swarthmore.edu or Michael Foley at 
msfoley@earthlink.net .
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